## Static Projects Meeting Minutes – Monday, January 30<sup>th</sup>, 2023

**Call to order** The meeting was called to order by Sarah Bock at 5:17 PM.

Minutes The minutes were approved as written.

Treasure Report – Sarah reported that the static committee currently has \$801.38 in their account.

## **Old Business**

The committee discussed what could be done to get more engagement in the calendar fundraiser. After discussion, it was decided to make the due date each month the 15<sup>th</sup> rather than the 5<sup>th</sup>. With that change, all photos will be posted on the Facebook page on the 16<sup>th</sup> and will be voted on until the 20<sup>th</sup>. These photos need to be sent to <u>fergus4hambassadors@yahoo.com</u>. Club leaders were asked to remind their members and leaders to submit photos. The committee also discussed the cookbook fundraiser. Sarah announced that we have not received any recipes by the due date. The committee decided to extend the date to March 1<sup>st</sup>. It was also decided to reword the posts about the fundraiser to ask each family to submit their favorite family recipe for the cookbook to <u>fergus4hambassadors@yahoo.com</u>. When submitting their recipe, each family is asked to include the recipe, name of the recipe, name of the family, and a photo (optional). Sarah said she would bring a price quote from ballyhoo to the next meeting and Yvette said she would talk with the school about printing there as well.

The committee discussed the idea of having a shooting sports competition this spring or summer. Attendees at the meeting were not very familiar with the setup of those competitions so Sarah agreed to talk with Michelle and Andy to see what would need to be done and if they would be able to help.

## **New Business**

The committee updated the section of the fair book discussing the indoor project auction. The indoor project auction will be on July 27<sup>th</sup> at 4 PM. Please see the fair book for details on entering. There are two upcoming workshops being put on by Erin Martinez. The first is a 4-H Officer and Parliamentary Procedure Workshop on February 16<sup>th</sup> at 5:15 PM and the second is a Leathercraft workshop on February 23<sup>rd</sup> at 5:15 PM. Lastly, the committee discussed some ways to improve static project displays at the fair. All attendees will bring ideas for improving the displays to the next meeting. We will also have a set time for members and leaders to help set up the display area. This will be held on Thursday, July 20<sup>th</sup> at 5:30-7:30 PM.

Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next meeting will be on March 6<sup>th</sup> at 5:15 PM.